August 9, 2007

Rod R. Blagojevich Governor State of Illinois 207 State House Springfield, Illinois 62706

Dear Governor Blagojevich:

We are asking that you not support the budget passed by the House today.

Any budget that does not increase access to affordable healthcare, increase sustainable funding for education, provide adequate funding for home care services for the elderly or include a capital program to repair roads and bridges throughout the State of Illinois should not be considered. We do not support the House budget and encourage you to keep working on a budget that meets the needs of working families.

Sincerely,

Ed Smith

Midwest President

Laborer's International

Edward M. Smith

Ed Geppert President

IFT

Tom Balanoff

Le Bell

President

SEIU

Ken Swanson

President

IEA

Lynn Talbott

Lynn Talbott President Unite Here Carl Hallman

Carl Gallman President IL State Council of Machinists